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        CMAAA Board Meeting  — April 28th  

Volume 28, Number 1 Spring, 2018 

Cadets, Faculty & Friends: 

Hopefully all had a blessed Christ-

mas, joyful Holiday, and are looking 

forward to a prosperous New Year.  

After a cold and long winter, I am sure 

everyone is ready for Spring.  It’s about 

time to get in those cotton uniforms and 

get ready for the Sunday parades.  

As I was sorting through some old 

boxes, I found my CMA personal file.  

There was my original application 

Colonel Hatcher had submitted and a 

letter from Colonel Ragsdale to my 

Mother.  There were many letters from 

my Mom to Colonel Ragsdale over the 

years. The bright spot here is that he 

answered every letter.  This is just an-

other example of how special CMA 

was.  I also noticed the cost of tuition. 

That was a lot of money in those days, 

and paying tuition was quite a sacrifice 

for a lot of parents. 

Dr. Thomas and the CA staff continue 

to build the relationship between CA 

and our Association. They are always 

helpful and accommodating with any of 

our needs as to use of any facilities on 

the campus or access to the Museum. 

Our 2018 Grand Reunion is right 

around the corner. The Reunion infor-

mation is in this edition of the Bugle, 

From the President 
including registration information and 

the schedule of events. The classes of 

1968 and 1969 will celebrate their 50th 

Reunion this year. Class Representa-

tives and contact information is located 

on this page.  If you are a member of 

either of these classes, please make an 

extra effort to attend the reunion this 

year and celebrate your 50th reunion.  

Don’t wait until it is too late to get back 

and visit with your old classmates.  

During this year’s reunion we will be 

honoring former Cadets who later re-

turned to CMA as Faculty members. 

We have already identified sixteen such 

individuals that we have listed on page 

three of this Bugle.  If you know of any 

additional Cadets that are not listed, 

please contact Woody Pettigrew or my-

self with any information you may 

have. 

Please reach out to all of your friends, 

classmates and faculty to invite them to 

join us in August. The Board of Direc-

tors will finalize all the Reunion details 

at our Spring Meeting which will be 

conducted in the old Mess Hall at 9:00 

on Saturday, April the 28th.  We will 

provide the final details in the Summer 

edition of the Bugle. 

I look forward to seeing everyone in 

August and having a true Grand Reun-

ion. 

 

 

  Robin   

   

  Robin Salze 

  Class of 1966 

  CMAAA President 

Class of 1968 
Bill Wade 

bfdwade1@aol.com 

2232 S. Berry Chapel Rd 

Franklin, TN  37069 

Phone:  615-790-1481 
 

Class of 1969 
Howard Keltner 

HSK5678@gmail.com 

P.O. Box 1728 

Spring Hill, TN  37174 

Phone:  931-442-1133 

50 Year 

Reunion 

Contacts 

For 2018 

 

50 

 

Class Get-togethers During the 

2018 CMAAA Reunion 

The 2018 CMAAA Grand Reunion 

is quickly approaching and it is time to 

finalize your plans to spend a weekend 

with some old friends and share some 

special memories.  This upcoming reun-

ion will include a 50th Year recognition 

for the Classes of 1968 and 1969.  We 

will conduct the traditional Flag Pole 

ceremony honoring our lost Alumni 

from those classes after our General 

Membership meeting Saturday morning. 

Additionally, there are opportuni-

ties for any and all Classes to have a 

special get-together during the reunion 

weekend...Friday afternoon before the 

social; Friday night after the social; 

Saturday afternoon after the General 

Membership meeting.  If you would like 

to coordinate such an event and need to 

advertise in the Summer Bugle, let 

Woody Pettigrew know and it will be 

published in the Bugle. 

 

Woody Pettigrew 

101 Sansberry Lane 

Madison, AL  35756  

wpettigrew@knology.net 

mailto:frsalze66@gmail.com
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Schedule of Events 
 

Thursday, August 2 

1:00 PM:  Early sign-in and registration 

in Marriott Hotel lobby until 7:00 PM 

Optional:  Individual class activities and 

free-style group gatherings 

 

Friday, August 3 

8:00 AM:  Registration in Marriott lob-

by until 5:30 PM 

8:00:  Golf Tournament at Crossing 

Golf Course, 750 Riverview Drive, 

Franklin, TN. 

10:00:  Sporting Clays Shooting Event, 

Nashville Gun Club, 1100 County 

Hospital Road, Nashville, TN 

3:00:  Board Meeting, Marriott Meeting 

Room 

5:30 PM:  Welcome Reception / Group 

Pictures, Marriott Meeting Room 

Optional:  Individual class activities and 

free-style group gatherings 

 

Saturday, August 4 

8:00 AM:  Registration in  Marriott lob-

by until 6:00 PM 

9:00 AM:  Complimentary coffee and 

sweet rolls at Columbia Academy 

9:00 AM:  CMA Museum open until 

2:00 PM except during CMAAA 

General Membership meeting 

10:00 AM:  CMAAA General Member-

ship Meeting in CA Chapel 

    - Columbia Academy welcome and 

       update     

    - Election of Board Officers 

    - Hall of Honor Inductions 

11:00 AM:  Flag Ceremony for Depart-

ed Cadets in Classes of ‘68 and ‘69 

12:00:  Deli Luncheon in CA Cafeteria 

1:00:  Individual class activities and  

free-style group gatherings 

6:00 PM:  Reunion Banquet / Recogni-

tion Ceremony / Dance at Marriott 

Ball Room 

 

Sunday, August 5 

 Optional:  Individual class activities 

and free-style group gatherings, 

breakfast, worship, and departure as 

desired 

Marriott 

Reservation Process 
Please make Reservations by 2 July  
 

Via Phone (1-888-236-2427): 

1.  Ask for Reservations 

2.  Provide arrival/departure date 

3.  Reference the CMAAA to get the 

special rate of $139. 

4.  If they ask for a code to receive the 

rate, it is CMA. 
 

Via Internet: 

1. Click this hyperlink: Book your 

group rate for CMAAA  
2.  To get the hyperlink to work, left 

click on it and select Allow.  This puts 

you at the CMA Reunion Room  Regis-

tration page with the special $139 per 

night rate. 

4.  Enter the check-in and check-out 

dates as well as the room information 

and click on Check Availability. 

5.  Verify the room information and rate 

on the next page and click Select. 

6.  Continue making reservations by 

following instructions on the next page. 
 

If Hyperlink does not work: 

1.  Go to www.marriott.com/bnacs 

2.  Fill in Stay Dates and Rooms and 

Guest information 

3.  In the Special Rates box click the 

down arrow and go to “Group Code” 

and enter CMACMAA and hit enter. 

4.  This will put you on the CMAAA 

Page.  Verify the room rate ($139) and 

click Select. 

5.  Continue making reservations by 

following instructions on the next page. 

This reunion’s recognition group is 

those individuals that spent time at 

CMA as Cadets and then returned to 

CMA to serve as a member of the Fac-

ulty/Administration.  This is a very 

small group, but a very unique group 

that has a special perspective of the 

school.  We know of 16 former Cadets 

that returned to CMA in some capacity 

as a member of the school faculty or 

administration but we need your help to 

identify more. The current listing is 

included on Page 3.  If you can provide 

the names of additional individuals that 

were Cadets and later members of the 

school faculty/administration, please let 

us know.  We want to ensure that we 

recognize all of these individuals, both 

living and deceased.   

Please send any information to 

Woody Pettigrew by either of the below 

methods: 

 

 Woody Pettigrew 

 101 Sansberry Lane 

 Madison, AL  35756 

  

              wpettigrew@knology.net 

Former Cadets That Were 

Later Faculty Members to 

be Recognized  

2018 2018 

Reunion Registration 

Form on Page 4 

Now is the time to make reservations for 

the 2018 CMAAA Grand Reunion.  We will 

be gathering at the Cool Springs Marriott the 

weekend of 2-5 August  to celebrate CMA and 

visit with old friends and make new ones.  This 

reunion marks 40 years since the elimination of 

the “Military” in Columbia Military Academy 

and 39 years since the CMA transition to Co-

lumbia Academy.  What a great tribute to the 

Alumni Association and its members that we 

continue to celebrate CMA even without the 

benefit of still having the school around.  While 

the campus is certainly different now than it 

was when we were cadets, we are fortunate to 

be able to visit the campus and use the facilities 

there to support our Reunion activities.  The 

General Membership meeting in Old Main, the 

Flagpole ceremony honoring lost cadets from 

each reunion’s designated “50 Year Reunion” 

classes, going to see the new Moore Hall 

Marker, and the opportunity to visit the CMA 

Museum in the old Guard House.   Just walk-

ing around the campus brings back a flood of 

memories and makes the trip worthwhile.  Be 

part of it in 2018. 

Make this Reunion the one that 

you will attend.  Come spend 

time with your old classmates 

and share some memories. 

http://www.marriott.com/meeting-event-hotels/group-corporate-travel/groupCorp.mi?resLinkData=CMAAA%5EBNACS%60CMACMAA%60139.00%60USD%60false%604%608/2/18%608/5/18%607/5/18&app=resvlink&stop_mobi=yes
http://www.marriott.com/meeting-event-hotels/group-corporate-travel/groupCorp.mi?resLinkData=CMAAA%5EBNACS%60CMACMAA%60139.00%60USD%60false%604%608/2/18%608/5/18%607/5/18&app=resvlink&stop_mobi=yes


3 

We have a returning event for this 

year’s reunion for those interested in 

participating in some shooting.  Dudley 

Dolinger (’73) has again coordinated 

with the Nashville Gun Club to set up a 

Sporting Clays shooting event on Fri-

day during the reunion for any CMA 

alumni and friends interested in partici-

pating.  The event will start at 10:00 

AM and will provide participants the 

opportunity to go to the gun club and go 

through the stations shooting at 50 

sporting clays.  The cost for the event is 

based on what equipment you bring.  If 

you provide your own gun, ammuni-

tion, ear protection and eye protection 

(all required to have), the cost will be 

$40 plus tax.  If you need to purchase/

rent any of the mentioned items, the 

price will increase accordingly and 

could make the total cost be $75 if you 

needed the gun club to provide every-

thing.  All interested in registering for 

the shoot are asked to submit the regis-

tration form along with a $25 deposit.  

Since total costs are dependent on indi-

vidual needs, you should be prepared to 

make further payment at the gun club.  

If you would like to participate please 

complete the registration form on page 

6 and submit it to Dudley Dolinger  at 

the address provided on the form by 

July 1st.  Feel free to contact Dudley 

Dolinger at 615-476-1820 or at  ddo-

linger@comcast.net if you have any 

questions.  

Golf Scramble Again Set Up 

For Reunion 

Sporting Clays Shooting Event 

Set Up For Reunion 

As in years past, there will be a scramble golf 

tournament on Friday morning of the reunion 

weekend.  Bill Wade (‘68) and Randy Howell 

(‘72) are coordinating the activity this year and 

have set up for us to have a Two Man Scram-

ble format at the Crossings Golf Course.  We 

will begin our Tee Times at 8:00 on Friday 

morning with foursomes consisting of two 

different two-man scramble teams  For those 

that have played in the past, make plans to play 

again at this reunion.  If you have not played 

before but enjoy playing golf, join the group at 

this reunion and start the weekend with a fun 

round of golf with your fellow CMA Alums.  

Please complete the Registration Form on 

Page 6 and submit it and your payment to Bill 

Wade at the address provided on the form. 

Since the Alumni Association does not 

send out notices telling its members to 

pay their dues at a specific time, the 

best thing to do to keep up with dues 

payments is to make your payment eve-

ry two years in conjunction with the 

CMAAA Reunion.  Many individuals 

do that and pay their dues as part of the 

registration for the reunion.  Even if 

you are not going to attend the reunion, 

you can use the registration form to pay 

your dues.  With annual dues being $25, 

if you set yourself up to pay in conjunc-

tion with the reunion you can pay $50 

every two years and always know when 

you need to pay your dues.  The Reun-

ion Registration form, page 4 of this 

publication, provides the opportunity to 

pay your dues even if you are not at-

tending the reunion.  Simple fill out the 

top portion of the registration form and 

check the box that says “I Am Unable 

to Attend but have enclosed my $50.00 

for the next 2 Years Dues ($25.00 per 

Year)”.  Send in the form, along with a 

check for $50 made out to CMAAA and 

your dues are good until the next reun-

ion year in 2020.  Dues are very im-

portant to keep the association going.   

 

MOVING? 
STAY IN TOUCH… 

Please forward your new address to: 

CMA Alumni Association 
804 Athenaeum Place 

Columbia, TN 38401-3156 

NAME: ____________________________ 

GRADUATING CLASS: _______________ 

ADDRESS: _________________________ 

CITY: ____________________________ 

STATE: _____ ZIP: _________________ 

PHONE:  (____) _____________________ 

E-MAIL: ___________________________ 

CMA Cadets that Returned to 

Serve on the Faculty / Staff 

Reminder to Pay your Dues to 

the Alumni Association 

Please help us identify the CMA Cadets 

that later returned to the school as a 

Faculty/Staff member.  We have identi-

fied the below individuals but if you 

know of any others, please provide the 

name to Woody Pettigrew, 101 Sans-

berry Lane, Madison. AL  35756 or via 

e-mail to wpettigrew@knology.net. 

 

Clayton Metz  Class of ‘19 

Malcolm Gilchrist Class of ‘34 

John Thomas  Class of ‘35 

John Williams  Class of ‘45 

Kim Barton  Class of ‘53 

Alexander Cathey Class of ‘53 

Julius Warmath  Class of ‘54 

David Radabaugh  Class of ‘55 

Pete Harris  Class of ‘58 

John Rose  Class of ‘59 

Moore Landers  Class of ‘60 

Ron Nall  Class of ‘61 

John Page  Class of ‘62 

Walker McGinnis  Class of ‘65 

Bill Wade  Class of ‘68 

Richard Courtney  Class of ‘73 

mailto:ddolinger@comcast.net
mailto:ddolinger@comcast.net
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  Reunion Registration Form 
August 2nd - 5th, 2018 

(Please Type or Print Clearly) 

 

 

 

 

Please Respond by July 15th, 2018 

2018 

     NAME (Last, First, Middle)_______________________________________________________________Class of________ 

      HOME STREET ADDRESS____________________________________________________________________________ 

      CITY_______________________________________________________STATE________________ZIP_______________ 

      HOME PHONE (_____)__________________________BUSINESS / CELL PHONE (_____)_________________________ 

      E-MAIL ADDRESS (Please Print Clearly)__________________________________________________________________ 

           Count On Me to Attend the 2018 CMAAA Grand Reunion. 

           I Am Unable to Attend but have enclosed my $50.00 for the next 2 Years Dues ($25.00 per Year) 

      Names of Others Accompanying me to the Reunion ___________________________________________________________ 

      _____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

      I Plan on Arriving at the Marriott, Franklin at Approximately____________AM   PM, on ____________________(Date) 

 

2018 CMAAA Grand Reunion Activity Check List 
Please check those activities and functions of interest to your party.  In so doing, indicate the number of participants and  ap-

proximate fee per activity.  Please mail this completed form with a check (payable to CMA Alumni Association) for the total 

amount in an envelope to arrive no later than July 15th, 2018.  If you have any questions, please contact Becky Moon at 804 

Athenaeum Place, Columbia, TN  38401-3156 or (931) 388-9128 or e-mail her at:  athenae@bellsouth.net 

 

2018 Reunion Honorees 
Former Cadets That Were Also Faculty/Staff Members 

 

Activities (Please Check All That Apply) 
 

Grand Reunion Registration Fee  (Required)……………….…..….($25.00 per Adult)  _____ x $25.00 = $______________  

 

The registration fee is required regardless of how many or few activities registrants attend.  It covers the Association’s costs 

of  (1) Promoting / orchestrating the Reunion plus goods and services, (2) Entertainment, and (3) Bugle Newsletter expenses. 

 

Golf Tourney, 8:00 AM, Friday—Complete Registration Form on page 6 and submit to Bill Wade with Payment 

Sporting Clays, 10:00 AM Friday—Complete Registration Form on page 6 and submit to Dudley Dolinger with Payment 

Welcome Reception at Marriott, 5:30—7:30 PM, Friday…………...………………………………….(No Additional Charge) 

Coffee and Sweet Rolls in the Mess Hall (CA Cafeteria), 9:00 AM, Saturday  ……….……………….(No Additional Charge) 

CMAAA General Membership Meeting, 10:00 AM, Saturday on Campus in Columbia……………....(No Additional Charge) 

Deli Luncheon in CA Cafeteria, 12:00 PM, Saturday………...…………($12.00/Person)     _____ x $12.00  = $___________ 

Reunion Banquet/Dance, 6:00 PM, Saturday……………...….……...….($45.00/Person)     _____ x $45.00  = $___________ 

Biennial Alumni Association Dues…..($25.00 per Year x 2 Years = $50.00 per Alumni)     _____ x $50.00  = $___________ 

Please Make Check Payable to: CMA Alumni Association 

Mail Registration Form and Check to:  Becky Moon, 804 Athenaeum Place, Columbia, TN  38401 
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In the summer of 1954 I made my 

first visit ever to the CMA campus, ac-

companied by my parents, for the pur-

pose of interviewing with Colonels 

Ragsdale and Martin for possible ad-

mission to the school.  We were seated 

in Colonel Ragsdale’s office which was 

located to the right of the front door 

entrance of what is now Ragsdale Hall 

and was then known as “The Office”.  I 

was feeling pretty small and not at all 

sure I wanted to leave home and come 

all the way to Columbia to board and 

attend military school. 

An attractive young lady entered the 

room with paperwork for Colonel Mar-

tin.  She said, “Hello Mr. Heneger, I 

haven’t seen you in years.”  Daddy 

stood up and said, “Why it’s the little 

Beckham girl” and hugged her.  

Mariemma Beckham Grimes is the 

daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Charles Beck-

ham.  When Dad moved to Marshall 

County, Mr. Beckham was one of his 

first friends.  Dairy farmers on Moores-

ville Pike, Mr. and Mrs. Beckham 

would have Dad out to their house for 

Sunday dinner.  Daddy met Mrs. 

Grimes when she was a little girl.  That 

broke the ice at CMA for me. 

I knew during five years at CMA that 

I had a friend there anytime I needed 

her.  She was good to me and my broth-

er, Joe, and we were pleased to attend 

an on-campus ceremony in the summer 

of 1997 when the Mariemma Beckham 

Grimes Building was dedicated in her 

honor.  She was a friend to me and my 

family and to many CMA cadets over 

many years. 

 

  Ernest Heneger 

  Class of 1959 

 

Mrs. Grimes was with CMA from 

1952 until the transition to Columbia 

Academy after the 1979 school year.  

She then remained with Columbia 

Academy for 24 years, retiring in 2003.  

Mrs. Grimes was inducted into the Co-

lumbia Military Academy Alumni Asso-

ciation Hall of Honor in 1996. 

and  its not too hard to see where the 

pea is hidden.  We little Cadets would 

crowd around to start the game betting 

dimes and quarters and we could win a 

fast couple of bucks, maybe enough to 

pay for the show.  As we little boys 

played and won, older men would begin 

to pay attention and even placed a bet 

or two.  As the pace of the game quick-

ened the men would pull out their wal-

lets and we boys were smart enough to 

know that it was time to go.  The men 

who continued to play as the stakes got 

higher were about to get their clocks 

cleaned.  We boys learned a lot in the 

peep show tent.  Among other things 

that we learned:  It’s hard to win play-

ing the other man’s game. 

 

---------------------------- 

 

Behind South Johnson barracks on the 

CMA campus was a long steep hill that 

was great for sledding on the rare occa-

sion of appreciable snow.  The only 

hindrance was the little branch, en-

closed by rock walls, that flowed at the 

bottom of the hill.  We had no sleds, but 

there were old metal lockers stored in 

the basement under Johnson Hall.  The 

metal doors, when removed, made great 

sleds.  They were smooth on the bot-

tom, about 18 inches wide and 6 feet 

long.  Of course, it could not be steered 

and that added to the fun.  All we want-

ed was to go downhill as fast as possi-

ble.  You really did need to put out your 

feet and stop the sled before reaching 

the branch at the bottom, however.  I 

can still see through my mind’s eye as 

Kenny Beall and another boy came 

sliding down that hill on a cold winter’s 

afternoon.  They waited just a fraction 

too long before trying to stop and the 

locker door/sled went sideways with 

them.  It teetered on the edge of the 

wall above the branch for a second or 

two before dumping them into the wa-

ter.  Everyone on the hill cheered. 

 

  Ernest Heneger 

  Class of 1959 

CMA Alumnus Honored 

South Oak Street in Hohenwald, Ten-

nessee was dedicated as CPL PREN-

TICE J. BENNETT USMC MEMORI-

AL DRIVE on Saturday, January 27th. 

Jim Borum, ‘66, and Winston Elston, 

‘74, were in attendance with about thir-

ty other friends and family members as 

Prentice's cousin, Pattie Lankford Da-

v is ,  unvei led  the  new s t ree t 

sign. Attendees included six members 

of Rolling Thunder, an organization 

dedicated to POW-MIA awareness and 

veteran welfare.  Prentice attended 

CMA for three years, graduating with 

the Class of 1965.  He was the Band 

Company Commander his senior year.  

After graduation in 1965 he entered the 

US Marine Corps and was assigned to 

the 6th Fleet in the Mediterranean prior 

to his assignment to B Company, 1st 

Battalion, 9th Regi-

ment, 3rd Marine Divi-

sion. He  lost his life 

in  Vi e t na m i n 

1968.  He was induct-

ed into the CMAAA 

Hall of Honor in 2008.  

 

Regarding Mrs. Grimes 

      1954  1965          1977 

CMA Memories 

When I was in the 8th and 9th grades at 

CMA I attended the Maury County Fair 

with many other Cadets.  Also, like 

many Cadets, I was attracted to the bur-

lesque or strip shows that were a popu-

lar attraction at carnivals of the period.  

They were very entertaining and en-

lightening and one thing that I can write 

of today was the shell game that preced-

ed the show.  Picture this: a group of 

men, boys and Cadets milling around 

waiting for the show to begin and in 

walks a fast talking man with a collapsi-

ble table and an offer to bet anyone that 

he could hide a pea under one of three 

cups or shells and move the cups around 

so that you could not guess which one 

the pea was under.  He demonstrates 

CMAAA Board of Directors 

Meeting on April 28th 

The CMAAA Board of Directors will 

meet on Saturday, April 28th at 9:00 in 

the old Mess Hall on the CA Campus.  

All board members are encouraged to 

attend and help make final plans of the 

2018 Reunion. 
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2018 

Grand Reunion 
Sporting Clays Shooting Event 

Nashville Gun Club 
1100 County Hospital Road 
Nashville, Tennessee  37218 

Friday, August 3rd, 2018 
Registration/Sign In:  10:00 

 

Grand Reunion 
2 Man Scramble Golf Tournament 

Crossing Golf Course, 750 Riverview Drive  
Franklin, Tennessee  37064 

Friday, August 3rd, 2018 
Sign In:  7:30; Tee Times Start:   8:00 

Open to all Alumni, Family, and Guests 
 

Please Type or Print Clearly 

 

2016 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

              
      NAME _______________________________________________________________________________Class of_______ 

      HOME STREET ADDRESS____________________________________________________________________________ 

      CITY_______________________________________________________STATE________________ZIP_______________ 

      HOME PHONE (_____)__________________________BUSINESS / CELL PHONE (_____)_________________________ 

      E-MAIL ADDRESS (Please Print Clearly)__________________________________________________________________ 

 

Pre-Registration Fee—$25.00 

Total Cost Dependent of Supplies Required 
 

Notice to Participants 
Please respond with this completed form and your check payable to Dudley Dolinger no later than 1 July so he can make 

plans with the gun club.  If you have any questions, call Dudley at 615-476-1820 or e-mail him at: ddolinger@comcast.net 

 

Make Check Payable to: Dudley Dolinger 

Mail Registration Form and Check to:  Dudley Dolinger, 59 Vaughn’s Gap Road, Nashville, TN  37205 
 

             HANDICAP______ 
            FROM WHAT 
      NAME ______________________________________________________________Class of_________TEES__________ 

      HOME STREET ADDRESS____________________________________________________________________________ 

      CITY_______________________________________________________STATE________________ZIP_______________ 

      HOME PHONE (_____)__________________________BUSINESS / CELL PHONE (_____)_________________________ 

      E-MAIL ADDRESS (Please Print Clearly)__________________________________________________________________ 

      Requested Teammate:  ________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Tournament Registration Fee—$55.00 

Covers Green Fee, Cart, Lunch and Prizes 
 

Notice to Golfers 
Please respond with this completed form and your check payable to Bill Wade as soon as possible so he can make plans with 

the golf course.  If you have any questions, call Bill at 615-838-9730 or e-mail him at: englandclarkwade@bellsouth.net 

NOTE:  Proper Golf Attire is Required. 
 

Make Check Payable to: Bill Wade 

Mail Registration Form and Check to:  Bill Wade, P.O. Box 1804, Brentwood, TN  37024 
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ley Volunteer Award, the Harris Gilbert 

Pro Bono Volunteer of the Year Award, 

Albert L. Hodge Volunteer Award, 

among others, and was inducted into the 

Legal Aid of East Tennessee Pro Bono 

Attorneys Hall of Fame.  Buz is sur-

vived by his wife, Annette Drake 

Dooley; his children, C. Douglas 

Dooley and Anne Elizabeth McGowin. 

He has four grandchildren.    

 ------------------------- 
 

Henry Leo Ostrich (Rothschild), 

Class of ‘54 
Henry Leo Ostrich (Rothschild), 82,  

passed away on May 20, 2017 after a 

long illness.  Henry attend-

ed CMA for four years and 

graduated with the Class of 

1954.  While at CMA he 

was a member of the Band 

and the Orchestra and was 

the Recall Faculty Edi-

tor his senior year.  He 

was a huge personality 

with many interests such as tennis, mu-

sic and the arts.  He loved to help others 

and was a loving and generous man. 

Anyone who met Henry remembers his 

laughter and his kindness. He is sur-

vived by his wife of 35 years, Holly, 

seven children and several grandchil-

dren. 

------------------------ 
 

Thomas Hayward, Class of ‘56 
Thomas Mills Hayward, a native of 

Pittsburg PA and a resident of Chicka-

saw AL, passed away on 

February 18, 2018 at the age 

of 80.  He attended CMA for 

two years graduating with 

the Class of 1956.  He was a 

graduate of Georgia Institute 

of Technology, an entre-

preneur, and a member of 

the following organiza-

tions: Columbia Military Academy 

Alumni Association Board, Audio Engi-

neering Society, The Recording Acade-

my, Chickasaw Chamber of Commerce 

(past president and Citizen of the Year 

2012), Chickasaw Board of Industrial 

and Commercial Development (past 

chairman), Kiwanis, St. Thomas the 

Apostle (past Parish Council President), 

Knights of Columbus third degree, 

PGK, and fourth degree.  He is survived 

by his spouse of 29 years, Deborah W. 

SILVER TAPS 
Hayward; children Dr. Mark J Hay-

ward, Andrea Hayward Nickerson 

(Mark), and Courtney Walden Rozear 

(Stuart); three grandchildren and two 

great-grandchildren.    
 ------------------------- 

 

Edwin G. Willis, Class of ‘56 
Edwin G. Willis of Dewey, AZ passed 

away suddenly on December 16, 2017 

at the age of 79.  Ed attended 

CMA for 2 years, graduating 

with the Class of 1956. He 

graduated from the Universi-

ty of Mississippi and spent 

his professional career in 

Medford, NY.  Ed is 

survived by his wife of 

59 years, Rhoda; daughters Debbie 

Chawner of Rancho Santa Margarita, 

CA and Carolyn Willis Falvey of E. 

Patchogue, NY;  grandchildren 

Michelle Chawner Cox and Michael 

Chawner.   

 ------------------------- 
  

Lee Roy Payne, Class of ‘58 
Lee Roy "Petey" Payne, Jr., 78, of Co-

lumbia, died February 22, 2018.  Born 

December 8, 1939, he was 

the son of the late Lee Roy 

"Pete" Payne, Sr. and the 

late Audrey Margaret Sand-

ers Payne. He attended 

CMA for four years, gradu-

ating with the Class of 

1958.  He earned his 

Bachelor's degree in Electrical Engi-

neering from Tennessee Tech. During 

his extended career with Monsanto, 

Petey served in many capacities as Pro-

ject Manager and held strategic posi-

tions at multiple locations, including 

Missouri, Maryland, Texas, and Louisi-

ana. After his retirement, he returned to 

Columbia. He and his wife, Mel, en-

joyed many relaxing hours at their 

camp on Shoal Creek in Alabama. 

He was a Christian, a member of the 

Columbia Elks Lodge, and The Shop. 

Survivors include his wife of twenty-

six years, Mary Eleanor "Mel" 

Wiley Payne of Columbia; sons Ben 

(Barb) Payne, Lee (Chris) Payne, 

Matt Payne and Josh (Rhonda) Payne; 

daughter, Jan Knight; seven grandchil-

dren and a great granddaughter.  

 ------------------------- 

- Continued on Page 8 - 

John D. Huffman, Class of ‘49 
John D. “Jack” Huffman died on De-

cember 9, 2017.  Jack was born on Feb-

ruary 25, 1931 in Memphis, 

TN. He attended CMA, 

graduating with the Class of 

1949.  He then attended Ala-

bama Polytechnic Institute 

until his studies were 

interrupted by the Kore-

an Conflict where he served in the Air 

Force as a radio operator. Afterward he 

continued his studies and graduated 

from, then, Auburn University with a 

degree in Aeronautical Engineering and 

Administration. He worked in radio and 

television broadcasting in various mar-

kets. He then decided to pursue his de-

gree field and went on to work in the 

Space Industry. Afterward he transi-

tioned into Quality Control work in 

manufacturing and eventually into the 

head of Human Resources for several 

manufacturing companies. He was pre-

ceded by his father, James D. “Doug” 

Huffman; mother, Beulah; sister, Mary 

Jane; his wife of 50 years, Ethel; and 

daughter, Lisa. He is survived by his 

daughter Lynnette (Paul) Armentrout,  

three grandchildren and two great 

grandchildren. 

------------------------ 
 

Charles W. Dooley, Class of ‘52 
Charles W. “Buz” Dooley died peace-

fully on December 2, 2017. Buz was 

born in Lawrenceburg, Tenn. 

He attended CMA for three 

years, graduating with the 

Class of 1952. He served as 

a Captain in the U.S. Army 

Reserve. He graduated 

from Vanderbilt Univer-

sity. Following graduation, he worked 

for 10 years in sales for Janzen Sports 

Apparel. While working for Janzen, he 

went to law school at Cumberland 

School of Law at Samford University, 

where he obtained his Doctorate of Ju-

ris Prudence in 1969. He moved his 

family to Signal Mountain, Tennessee 

in 1969 so he could begin practicing 

law in a firm now known as Leitner, 

Williams, Dooley & Napolitan, PLLC. 

During his career, Buz worked exten-

sively with Legal Aid of East Tennes-

see to help better the lives of those in 

need. He was recognized for his contri-

butions by receiving the Bruce C. Bai-

Edwin Willis 

Buz Dooley 

Henry Ostrich 
Rothschild 

Thomas    
Hayward 

Petey Payne 

Jack Huffman 
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League, and he enjoyed playing soft-

ball for many years. He served on the 

City Council from 2003-2006 before 

being elected Vice Mayor in January 

2006 where he served until January 

2015. His life time career was in auto-

mobile sales.   In addition to his wife 

of 51 years, Sherrie, he is survived by 

his sons Kevin (Misty) Kennedy, Josh 

(Becky) Kennedy; brother, Jerry 

(Glenda) Kennedy; sister, Frances 

(Richard) Brown; sister-in-law, Car-

olyn Kennedy; five grandchildren and 

several nieces and nephews.   

------------------------ 
 

Doug Broadston, Class of ‘67 
Douglass Broadston, 68, of Nashville, 

Tennessee passed away on December 

19, 2017.  Born on Janu-

ary 19, 1949, Doug’s 

family moved around a 

lot while he was growing 

up.  His family moved to 

Clarksville, Tennessee in 

1960.  Doug attended 

CMA for two years, 

graduating with the Class of 1967.  He 

then spent one year at the University of 

Tennessee at Martin.  Doug enlisted 

into the Army in 1968.  He was in the 

Army four years, including a tour in 

Vietnam, and in the Army Reserve for 

twenty years.  After his active duty 

time with the Army, he became a Met-

ro police officer in Nashville, Tennes-

see for twenty years.  Doug served on 

the CMAAA Board of Directors from 

2000 to 2002.  Doug is survived by his 

wife Brenda, his daughter Brandi and 

his son Troy. 
 

 Maurice Anderson, Class of ‘63 
Maurice Manning Anderson, Jr., 72, 

died November 17, 2017.  He attended 

CMA for three years and 

graduated with the Class of 

1963. He received his BS, 

MS and PhD in Nuclear 

Engineering from the Uni-

versity of Tennessee. He 

retired in 2004 as Projects 

Manager of Industrial 

Polymers and Commer-

cial Plastics after a thirty-four-year ca-

reer with DuPont. After his retirement, 

he returned to Columbia and was very 

active in the Republican Party, having 

served as Treasurer and an Election 

Commissioner in Maury County. Survi-

vors include his wife of fifty-one years, 

Evalia Jean Rogers Anderson; son 

Maurice Manning Anderson, III 

(Bonnie) ; daughter Elizabeth Anderson 

Lodewijk (Erik); brothers Haywood 

Shields (Harriett) and Donald Bayless 

(Patricia); and four grandchildren.   

------------------------ 
 

Wayne Kennedy, Class of ‘63 
Mr. Wayne Kennedy, age 73, resident 

and former Vice Mayor of Columbia, 

passed away February 16, 

2018.  A native of Maury 

County, Wayne was born 

on April 13, 1944.  He was 

a 1962 graduate of Colum-

bia Central High and a 

1963 CMA Post Grad-

uate.  He served as the 

past President for both the Columbia 

National League and Babe Ruth 

- Continued from Page 7 - 
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